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7 December 2023 
 
 
 
Erika Whittome 
fyi-request-24708-725655dd@requests.fyi.org.nz 

Our ref: OIA 108120 
 
Tēnā koe Erika  
 
Official Information Act 1982 request: COVID-19 health and safety 
 
Thank you for your email of 11 November 2023, to the Ministry of Justice (the Ministry), 
requesting under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act), information relating to COVID-
19 health and safety. Specifically, you requested:  
 

1. What budget was allocated for Covid 19 health and safety activities at Ministry of 
justice for the 2021/2022 financial years? For example, Covid advisors, Covid risk 
specialist roles, website info pages etc 
 
2. What designations did the Ministry of Justice receive under section 191 of the 
Health and Safety at Work Act 2015 to act as a regulator for health and safety 
matters? 

 
In response to your first question, there was no budget specifically allocated for COVID-19 
health and safety activities at the Ministry for the 2021/22 financial year. Any expenditure 
that was incurred on COVID-19 health and safety activities was funded out of existing 
operational budgets. 
 
In response to your second question, I can advise that the Ministry has no designations 
under section 191 of the Health and Safety at Work Act 2015. 
 
If you require any further information, please contact Media & Social Media Manager Joe 
Locke at media@justice.govt.nz.  
 
Please note that this response, with your personal details removed, may be published on the 
Ministry website at: justice.govt.nz/about/official-information-act-requests/oia-responses/ 
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If you are not satisfied with this response, you have the right to make a complaint to the 
Ombudsman under section 28(3) of the Act. The Ombudsman may be contacted by phone 
on 0800 802 602 or by email to info@ombudsman.parliament.nz 
 
 
Nāku noa, nā 
 

 
   
 
Kelvin Watson 
Deputy Secretary, Corporate and Digital Services 


